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Eleven members of the Thunder Bay Audubon Society met at Thompson’s Harbor State Park at 8:30 AM.  Member, Bill Grigg, took us on a tour of the best birding sites in the park.  We saw over 50 different species! It was a great birding morning!  Several members continued on to Rogers City for lunch (organized by Bill- Thanks) at The Purple Martin Inn. Thank you Cindi Vezinau for letting us use the inn.

A short meeting was called to order by President Linda Klemens at 12:40. 

Karen Tetzlaff displayed the signs that have been printed for posting the boundary at Min Hunt. 

Lynn Field moved we give a donation of $75 to The Purple Martin Inn.  Seconded by Judy Kalmanek.  Approved unanimously.  

Craig and Linda Klemens reported that some issues have come up with a Thunder Bay  Audubon Society member, who also happens to own property adjacent to the group’s property on Fletcher Pond. His property is land-locked and wants to use our property as access. Mr. Stuart has spoken to the Klemens several times, both on the phone and by visiting their home.  It also seems that he is not on good terms with his other neighbors and is creating a rift between us and them.   After some discussion, it was recommended that Linda draft a letter explaining the group’s position that he should park in the lot and use the fence line as access to his property. The neighbors have always been very gracious to the society and we want continue our good relationship. Linda will send a certified letter to Mr. Stuart and the Hills. 

Linda Klemens reported that Sergej Postupalsky and helpers have been up twice to work on the osprey platforms at Fletcher Pond. No date has been set for his visit in July and the pontoon tour.  Linda asked about the pontoons being available in mid-May for a special tour during the Tawas Point Birding Festival. It would be possible, but an alternative event would need to be scheduled if the case of inclement weather.

Last year when the Klemens were contacted about the injured Great Horned Owl at The Pines in Alpena, 911 had been called first and they were unclear what to do about the bird other than putting it down.  Bill Grigg and Arnie Pokorzynski and Linda rescued the owl and we named her Willow.  Linda drove her down to Joe and Barb Rogers's Wildlife Recovery Association named "the Swamp." Eventually, he was brought back to Alpena and released.  At the time, Craig Klemens suggested meeting with the 911 director and give a list of more appropriate ways to handle an injured bird, rather than putting it down.  Craig wants some direction from the group as to how much we personally want to get involved in such a rescue team effort.  After discussion, it was decided that we were not able to offer more time and energy for rescuing birds.  Craig was asked to provide a list of rehab centers to the DNR and the 911 personnel so they have more resources available to them. 

Karen Tetzlaff reported that she has had a conversation with Rod Olson who is in contact with the Ruffed Grouse Society. They are looking for nature areas to clear trails using equipment they would bring in.  They may be doing some work at Rockport State Park and would like to do more than one place once they have the equipment here. Would this be a good idea for Min Hunt?  After discussion, it was decided probably not. The habitat could be adversely affected and we still have not decided how much effort will be put into opening up Min Hunt to the public vs members and their guests.  That discussion has been tabled since April, waiting for a larger group of members.

Bob Rogers moved the meeting be adjourned.  Seconded by Lynn Field.  Approved unanimously.   


Respectfully Submitted,
Karen Tetzlaff
